
Building a better Dubbo

Contact us:
If you have any questions or would like  
more information on Dubbo road projects 
please contact our project team: 

	 1800 803 818 (toll free)	

	 dubboprojects@rms.nsw.gov.au

	 rms.work/dubbo

	 PO Box 36 Dubbo NSW 2830
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Project features
The Mitchell Highway (Cobra Street) and 
Fitzroy Street intersection upgrade includes 
the following features: 

•	 Traffic lights will replace the existing 
roundabout

•	 New pedestrian crossings on all four sides 
of the intersection, with foot ramps to 
improve wheelchair and pram access

•	 Widened intersection to improve traffic 
flow

•	 Relocating some underground service 
utilities and overhead power

•	 Improvements to street lighting

•	 Improvements to road quality

Building a better Dubbo
Road work, that works for you

Roads and Maritime Services I May 2019

The proposed Mitchell Highway (Cobra Street) and Fitzroy Street intersection upgrade

The NSW Government is investing $14 million to 
upgrade the Mitchell Highway (Cobra Street) and 
Fitzroy Street intersection to improve safety and 
efficiency. 

The roundabout at the intersection will be replaced 
with traffic lights to improve road safety and 
traffic efficiency. This route is a vital part of the 
road network through Dubbo and the surrounding 
region.

The upgrade will reduce congestion for highway 
and local traffic, particularly during peak hours. 

Mitchell Highway (Cobra Street) and Fitzroy Street intersection upgrade

RMS. 19.1238

Drop in sessions
We recognise the importance of 
community feedback and are inviting 
the community to have its say on 
the design of the New Dubbo Bridge 
and the environmental assessments. 
We are also inviting you to view the 
proposed designs for the Newell 
Highway and Mitchell Highway 
intersection upgrade and the Mitchell 
Highway (Cobra Street) and Fitzroy 
Street intersection upgrade at the 
following locations:  

Shopfront open 
2/163 Macquarie Street, Dubbo,  
Tuesday 28 May, 9am-3pm 
Thursday 30 May, 12pm-6pm
Wednesday 5 June, 9am-3pm 
Thursday 13 June, 9am-3pm 
Wednesday 19 June, 11am-5pm 
Wednesday 26 June, 9am-3pm
Dubbo Farmers Market 
Corner Macquarie Street and Newell 
Highway, Dubbo 
Saturday 1 June, 8am-12pm
Orana Mall Stall (in front of Big W) 
Windsor Parade, Dubbo 
Thursday 6 June, 4pm-7pm

Unstaffed displays
Dubbo Regional Council  
Corner Church Street and  
Darling Street
Western Plains Cultural Centre 
Wingewarra Street
Dubbo Visitor Information Centre 
Corner Macquarie Street and Newell 
Highway
TAFE Western Dubbo College 
Myall Street Campus
Macquarie Regional Library 
Corner Macquarie Street and 
Talbragar Street
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